
LA RUE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
September Minutes 

The La Rue Board of Public Affairs met in regular session September 18, 2023.  Present were board 
members Diane Evans, Dave Albert, and Doug Shawver.  Also present was Clerk Mary Price, and Tyler 
Howell.  Visitors:  

The financial report – Diane Evans made a motion to approve the bills with a second by Doug Shawver, 
motion passed.  Diane Evans made a motion to approve the meeting minutes with a second by Doug 
Shawver, motion passed.   

Old Business – 
Tyler Howell reported that the generator on Market Street has been hooked up to gas service, but the 
other two are not hooked up yet at the pump stations.   
 
New Business –  
Diane Evans is going to approach Regional Planning about funding options for the pump station repairs.  
The School Street pump station needs inside repairs and the Market Street pump station needs outside 
repairs.   
 
The board discussed post card billing and a sample was presented for review.  The cost savings should 
come with lower postage costs, less paper, less ink, and not having to purchase envelopes.  Everyone 
agreed to move to post card billing starting in November.  A notice will be placed in the October billing 
notifying customers of the change so they are aware.  Residents will be notified on their bills that 
delinquent amounts will be certified to taxes if not paid within 30days.   
 
Tyler Howell reported that he mowed the sewer lagoon for the last time this season.   
 

Motion to adjourn by Doug Shawver.  
 
_____________________________________                                _________________________________ 

Chairman                                                                                                 Clerk 


